


 COUNCIL ON CURRICULAR PROGRAMS AND INSTRUCTION

Thursday, 12 September 2024
Via Zoom – 3:30 p.m.

 M I N U T E S

MEMBERS PRESENT: C. Blackinton, K. Bowers Sharpe, A. Burke, M. Doh, C. Piletic, A. Razzaque, B. Sheng, S. Zhang

MEMBERS ABSENT: B. Intrieri, M. Tiwari, E. Miranda

EX-OFFICIO: L. Prosise, C. Pynes, S. Van Dyke

GUESTS: Dennis DeVolder, Renee Polubinsky, Rashmi Sharma
I. 	Consideration of Minutes 
A. 	29 August 2024
	MINUTES APPROVED AS DISTRIBUTED
II. 	Announcements 
Chair Burke announced that she attended the Senate Executive Committee meeting and heard further clarification about General Education and curriculum changes. She also spent some time reading the minutes from recent Faculty Senate meetings and got a lot more clarification from those.

III. 	Old Business – None 

IV. 	New Business 
A. 	Curricular Requests from the School of Education

1. Request for 275/475 Course

a. EDL 275, Introduction to AI, 1 s.h.

Education professor Rashmi Sharma related that the School of Education has had some concerns since ChatGPT was released in 2022 regarding plagiarism and how faculty can best use AI. She said the School has held workshops for faculty and educators, and the Dean’s office thought it might be time for them to talk to students, also, and make them proactive learners rather than only using AI it to write their assignments. Dr. Sharma thinks students should instead be taught to use AI in an ethical manner because the AI revolution is radical right now, and there are no controls. 

Chair Burke announced that there has been an objection to the proposal from Dennis DeVolder, Director of Computer Sciences. She asked if he would speak to the reasons for his objection. Dr. DeVolder responded there are multiple things he objects to in the request, starting with the title because AI is a large field, and generative AI is a subset of that field. He added that generative AI is one aspect that is getting a lot of attention, but it is not the whole of AI, so the title “Introduction to AI” is inappropriate.

Dr. DeVolder related that Computer Sciences is concerned with duplication of effort with things his area is already doing, and they anticipate additional duplication with proposals which have reached their college level for permanent courses and a proposed minor. He also noted that the EDL 275 proposal mentions privacy, but there is extensive coverage of that topic in the Computer Sciences legal and ethical issues course. 

Dr. DeVolder is also quite concerned that the proposal does not include recognition that that there would be any overlap between what Computer Sciences does and what Education wants to do with whatever aspect of AI they want to cover. He would have anticipated, at the least, that Education would have recognized that Computer Sciences teaches about AI and would have shared the proposal and asked for a letter of support. Dr. DeVolder said his faculty would like to see more details about the proposal – how it will be tailored to the specific domain of education and how it would be differentiated from AI in general, which Computer Sciences covers. He thinks that with those sorts of modifications, Computer Sciences would be able to support the proposal because they think AI is crucial for all disciplines at this point. Dr. DeVolder thinks it would be quite appropriate for all disciplines to teach their students how to respond to and appropriately use generative AI tools rather than focus on how students are using it to cheat. 

Dr. Doh remarked that when she first saw the proposal, she thought it was coming from Computer Sciences and does not think the course title reflects what the School of Education plans to teach. She suggested the title could be changed to Introduction to AI in Education or Introduction to AI in Learning so that it would seem more like a course from the School of Education rather than from the School of Computer Sciences.

Dr. Razzaque asked if it would be possible for School of Education representatives to have a discussion with Dr. DeVolder and Computer Sciences professor Jim McQuillan and for the proposal to be tabled until the September 26 meeting. He noted that every topic on ChatGPT in Grammerly would involve generative AI, so rathe than the broad title of Introduction to AI it would be more appropriate to call it an Introduction to Generative AI, particularly if it will be used to improve teaching/learning capabilities. He thinks it would be good to see fundamentals of generative AI in the proposal with a focus on educational allocations and particularly toward evaluative AI used for teaching and learning. He noted that while the ethics of using AI is discussed in CS 340, this course could go deeper into the ethics and biases in AI. 

Chair Burke informed CCPI that for 275/475 courses, the council’s job is to review the proposal and note any objections, and if there are objections to send it back to the department. She added that CCPI does not need a motion and vote for experimental courses. 

Dr. Sheng believes it is important for teachers to know how to use AI as a tool, so EDL 275 seems to be a very promising course for teachers in Education, but she agrees the emphasis on education should be clearer in the title and description. She asked if the School of Education meant to use an EDS prefix rather than EDL. Dr. Sharma replied that when they started this process, the idea was for a 275 course, and the Director and Dean’s office suggested they use EDL. She agreed to adding a focus on  education in the title since this course is intended for those specific students. Chair Burke suggested Dr. Sharma take the proposal back to her school and that it be resubmitted with changes to the title and other suggestions incorporated.

Interim Associate Provost Pynes remarked he is encouraged by both the College of Education and Computer Sciences points, which he thinks are well taken. He thinks this is one of those cases where some areas are trying to get in front of an issue and help their students, but it is easy to forget there are experts in other areas that can really help focus that effort. He looks forward to seeing how Computer Sciences helps Education “use good to get better” in terms of focus and determining what is really needed. Dr. DeVolder said Computer Sciences will be very happy to help because they think it is a wonderful idea.

Dr. Sharma explained that when she was proposing the experimental course, her understanding was that she was supposed to check with her school and college; she was not aware that she was supposed to check with other colleges, also. She stated that Education plans to reoffer the proposal, perhaps in the spring. 

Ms. Prosise stated that although they could use the EDL prefix, she would encourage Education to see if another prefix might apply as well or better, such as EDS. She pointed out that there are currently no EDL courses at the undergraduate level, so this prefix might be confusing for undergraduate students not familiar with it. 

V. 	Provost’s Report

Interim Associate Provost Pynes said there is no report, but he is willing to answer questions. He stated that Ms. Prosise is working on revising forms and will get those to department chairs/school directors as soon as possible. Ms. Prosise is revising the major/minor/emphasis forms for every degree program, option, and emphasis so departments/schools only have to fill in the proposed column if they want or need to make changes to their programs in light of recent changes to Gen Ed.

Motion: To adjourn (Blackinton)

The Council adjourned at 3:51 p.m.  

				Bob Intrieri, CCPI Secretary

				Annette Hamm, Faculty Senate Office Manager and Recording Secretary
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